
Newsletter Friday 17th June 2022

Bad Weather
Should school have to close 
due to bad weather this is how 
we will advise you:
- Text messages will be sent 

out in the morning. 

- Check the Lancashire 
County Council website.

- Listen to the local 
radio station for 
updates.

Reminder - School Trips

Please can we remind all parents 
that school trip reply slips need to 

be returned on time. It is vitally 
important we receive the 

completed medical slips as without 
these your child will not be able to 

travel.

We need to allocate lunches, 
transport and payments. 

The reply slip helps coordinate the 
smooth running of the day and are 

part of the legal requirements 
placed upon school. 

Class water bottles 
should contain WATER 
not juice. Thank you 

Just a reminder - we are 
a NUT FREE school 
because we have 
children with severe 
allergies. 

School dinner menu next week 
will be WEEK 2. Please make 

payments on Parentpay 

Please do not send in any sort of nuts 
or spreads in school as most of our 
children are allergic to it. Thank you 

Parents Evening will be held on 
29th and 30th March. You will need 
to book your time slot of 10 minutes 
online. We ask that you wear a face 
mask to your appointment. There 
will be  an opportunity to look 
through your child's books and talk 
to the class teacher. Booking will be 
live from Monday 21st March 10am. 
You will receive an invite via text 
and email.

Y6 SATS are next week - Monday 
9th May - Thursday 12th May. 
Breakfast will be available in the 
Y6 classroom from 8:30am. 

As the weather is getting warmer 
please ensure children bring a 
water bottle into school everyday. 

Tickets for the Disco are available from the school office. Send in a clearly named envelope with the correct amount/ Year group/ Child name. Thank you.

Reminder: 
If you change address or a contact details Please let the office staff know 

as we may need to contact you if their is an emergency. 

If you have any spare old uniform 
please can you bring it in as we are 
collecting for others to use. 

Safety week at school 

From September Term 
Violin Lesson will be 
available for children 
Year 3, 4, 5 and 6. 

Please contact the office 
if you would like more 
information and costs.

Ephesians 4:2
with all humility and gentleness, with patience, bearing with 

one another in love.

First week of the lego 
workshop KS1. 
Parents and Children 
were amazing. 

John Cordingley , from the Lancashire 
Cricket Foundation came into school 
to complete some coaching sessions 
with children from years 3 and 6. They 
absolutely loved it, and what is even 
better is that he is going to be coming 
in for another 3 sessions. Keep a 
lookout in future newsletters for 
pictures. 

Safety week - Children learnt different 
activities throughout the week. They have 
learnt how to do basic first aid, Railway 
Safety, Calling 999 and Water safety. 

https://biblehub.com/ephesians/4-2.htm


There seems to be a lot 
more children using the 

office entrance in the 
morning.

Learning starts at 8:45am.
If you are 5 minutes late 

every day for a week your 
child misses 25 minutes of 
learning. In a school year 

that is 15 hours of lost 
education. For your child’s 

sake - be on time. 

Junior Jam Clubs:
This half term Junior Jam will 
once again be running After 

School sessions for 
Years 1 and 2.
Year 1- iMedia
Year 2- Music

Letters for the club have been 
sent home today. Please make 

sure to return these to school by 
Tuesday 19 April 2022
The clubs will run from 

Thursday 28th April 2022 to  
Thursday 26th May 2022 if you 
would like your child to attend.

Register your child for school 
milk today! If you would like 
to sign them up please go to 
www.coolmilk.com and 
register on the website.

Please ensure that all 
clothing and belongings 
have your child's name 

in. Thank you.

Date Event 

20 - 22nd June Year 6 - RobinWood Residential Trip

5th July Year 2 and 3 - Going to Fairhaven 

11th July KS1 Sports Day - AM

11th July End of Year 6 Performance at 6:00pm

12th July KS2 Sports Day - AM

12th July Reception and Year 1 - Going to Fairhaven

22nd July School finishes at 2:00pm for Summer holidays 

5th September School reopens for children at 8:45am

School dinner menu next week will 
be WEEK 3 The menu is available 

on the school website. 
https://www.stjohnsnelson.co.uk/  

Please make payments on 
Parentpay 

Hair - can we remind you that 
children with long hair need to 

have this tied neatly off their face 
each day. 

Parents Evening will be held on 
29th and 30th March. You will 
need to book your time slot of 10 
minutes online. We ask that you 
wear a face mask to your 
appointment. There will be  an 
opportunity to look through your 
child's books and talk to the class 
teacher. Booking will be live from 
Monday 21st March 10am. You 
will receive an invite via text and 
email.

Please can you make sure 
you arrive to school on time. 

We start at 08:45am

Please do not send in any sort of 
nuts or spreads in school as most of 

our children are allergic to it. 
Thank you 

Please can we politely 
remind parents to clear 
any outstanding Dinner 
money, Guitar and 
Violin lessons on 
Parentpay. Thank you  

Thank you to all those who have 
already donated for the food bank. 
We really do appreciate your 
donations. Keep them coming!

We will be putting up a school 
uniform clothes rail in the foyer next 
week. If you have any items of 
uniform that is too small, please 
bring this in, we can wash it and 
recycle it. This uniform is FREE so 
come and help yourself.

Reminder -  children are not to wear 
hoop earring to school.

 If ears are pierced please wear small 
studs only.

Children need to take out studs on their 
PE day. 

Please check your child’s hair regular 
for any Head Lice. Children with long 
hair need to have this tied up neatly.    

Rock Steady Youth Club
Age 6 to 12 Years.

 We open 6pm to 7:45pm Term Time. 
We are at Independent Methodist 

Church Netherfield Road
 £1 Entry.

We have a Tuck shop. We go on Trips, 
play games and do Arts and Crafts. 

For more information Contact Daniel on: 
07969621970  Thank you to all those who have 

already donated for the food 
bank. We really do appreciate 
your donations. Keep them 

coming!

If you have any items of uniform 
that is too small, please bring 

this in, we can wash it and 
recycle it. This uniform is 
FREE so come and help 

yourself.

As the weather is getting warmer:
Sun Cream - Please apply the 

sunscreen before you child comes 
into school. Sun Cream should not be 

brought into school. 
Sun Hats - Please send a sunhat with 

your child's name on the label.
Sunglasses - are not allowed in 

school.  

http://www.coolmilk.com
https://www.stjohnsnelson.co.uk/

